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EXPOSURE DRAFT: DISCLOSURE OF CLIMATE-RELATED FINANCIAL 

INFORMATION 

Clubs Australia welcomes the opportunity to comment on the AASB exposure draft 
relating to climate-related financial disclosure requirements. 

Clubs Australia represents 6,000 licensed clubs that employ more than 140,000 people. 

Clubs are not-for-profit, member-owned organisations that provide sporting and 

recreation infrastructure and services to their members and the wider community. Clubs 

range from small businesses to large multi-site operations, offering a range of 

entertainment, accommodation, and sporting facilities for their members, guests, and 

visitors. 

The club industry takes proactive measures to reduce emissions, accelerate 

electrification and promote sustainability. Clubs adopt a range of energy-efficient 

practices, including smart energy management programs, voltage optimisation 

technology, solar photovoltaic systems, and electric vehicle charging stations. 

Implementing these practices is a strategic priority for many clubs and is central to 

future development and capital expenditure plans. 

As a highly regulated industry, clubs have embraced a culture of strong compliance, and 

the industry recognises its obligation to take proactive steps to support issues of public 

importance. 

Generally, Clubs Australia supports risk-based and proportionate compliance measures 

concerning public benefit and regulatory costs. We support, in principle, enhancing 
climate compliance requirements for clubs with a more substantial commercial footprint. 

EMPLOYEE REPORTING THRESHOLD 

As outlined in our submission to Treasury regarding the exposure draft to introduce the 

Treasury Laws Amendment Bill 2024: Climate-related financial disclosure, Clubs 

Australia believes there are more appropriate reporting thresholds than the number of 

employees. As labour-intensive organisations with a substantial workforce, clubs are 

more likely to meet this reporting threshold when compared to other industries of similar 

financial and commercial size. 

Therefore, Clubs Australia recommends increasing the reporting threshold relating to 

the number of employees, which better reflects the commercial footprint of businesses 

and the capacity to generate emissions. 












